

BRAD LITTLE GOVERNOR

March 27, 2025

The Honorable Mike Moyle Speaker of the House Idaho House of Representatives Hand Delivered

Dear Mr. Speaker,

I hereby advise you that I have signed on March 27, 2025, and transmitted to the Office of the Secretary of State, with my approval, the following House bill, to wit:

HOUSE BILL 331

within the time prescribed by law, the same having arrived in the Office of the Governor at the hour of 11:33 a.m. on March 21, 2025.

I support the intention of House Bill 331 to expand the successful Credit Enhancement Program accessible to Idaho's charter schools. The reserve fund should be considered carefully when weighing the possibility of mass defaults that are greater than one year's reserve. There is the potential that it would not be adequate, and it thus would be backed up by the moral pledge of the state. Any cloud on the moral pledge of the state may someday jeopardize our stellar credit rating.

Sincerely,

Brad Little

Governor of Idaho